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Mistango River Resources — Announces Appointment of New Officer

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, August 27, 2018: Mistango River Resources Inc. (CSE:
MIS, “Mistango” or the “Company”) is very pleased to announce that Ms. Carina Da Mota
has joined the Mistango management team as Chief Financial Officer and Corporate Secretary.
The Company believes that Ms. Da Mota’s recognized experience and active involvement the
mining industry will provide great benefits to executing its development plans.

Robert J. Kasner, President and CEO, commented:

“We are exceptionally pleased to have someone of Carina’s caliber join the Mistango
team and believe her involvement as CFO will lead the Company through its financing
and development objectives. We believe Carina’s past experiences in northern mining,
growth oriented financial controls and numerous capital raises will bring further
knowledge needed to effectively plan and execute future growth initiatives for the
Company and our projects”.

Ms. Da Mota is currently Managing Director at parker simone LLP and serves on the Board of
Directors (and Treasurer) of Ladies First Hockey Foundation which is dedicated to supporting
the Olympic Women’s Hockey Team and is an active member of Women in Mining (Toronto).
Previously Carina held the role as acting C.F.O. at Advanced Explorations Inc. (TSXV:AXI) as
well as its Director of Finance and Controller for over 8 years while Advanced Explorations
raised over $65 million, completed its feasibility study and concluded various international
transactions with Chinese investors and state owned entities. Ms. Da Mota has over 20 years of
financial experience of which 10 years are specifically in the mining and metals industry.

After several years of service to the Company Johnny Oliveira has resigned as Chief Financial
Officer and we wish him the best in his future endeavors.

For further information please contact:

Robert J. Kasner, President & CEO

4 Al Wende Avenue

Kirkland Lake, Ontario

Canada, P2N 3J5

Telephone: (705) 567 5351

Facsimile: (705) 567 5557

E-mail Donald Kasner: drkkasner@yahoo.ca or
E-mail Robert J. Kasner: bobkasner@yahoo.com




Neither Canadian Securities Exchange nor its Market Regulator (as that term is defined in the
policies of the Canadian Securities Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or
accuracy of this release.

FORWARD LOOKING STATEMENTS: This news release contains forward-looking statements,
which relate to future events or future performance and reflect management's current
expectations and assumptions. Such forward-looking statements reflect management's current
beliefs and are based on assumptions made by and information currently available to the
Company. Investors are cautioned that these forward looking statements are neither promises
nor guarantees, and are subject to risks and uncertainties that may cause future results to differ
materially from those expected. These forward looking statements are made as of the date hereof
and, except as required under applicable securities legislation, the Company does not assume
any obligation to update or revise them to reflect new events or circumstances. All of the
forward-looking statements made in this press release are qualified by these cautionary
statements and by those made in our filings with SEDAR in Canada (available at
www.sedar.com).



